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TAKE NOTICE that the County of Bergen is proposing to change the purpose or
use of 140 acres at Overpeck County Park to change inefficient and underutilized
areas of the Park; these changes include:

Park Entrance Improvements at Block 103, Lot 1, Borough of Leonia, located at
Fort Lee Road, servicing Henry Hoeble Recreation Area (Leonia South); Block
703, Lot 1, Borough of Leonia, Located at Fort Lee Road, servicing Overpeck
Riding Center (Leonia South) and Block 4501, Lot 1, Township of Teaneck;
servicing Area Il of Overpeck County Park;

Construction of comfort station and basketball courts, Block 703, Lot 1, Borough
of Leonia, at Overpeck Riding Center (Leonia South);

Closure of the former sanitary landfill at Area IV of Overpeck County Park and
construction of trails and pathways in conformance with park master plan, Block
703, Lot 1, Borough of Leonia and Block 101, Lot 1, Borough of Palisades Park.

Pursuant of N.J.A.C. 7:36-25.6(a)1, a hearing to obtain public comment on this
proposed change of purpose or use will be held at:

Municipal Annex
305 Beechwood Place
Leonia, NJ 07605

Tuesday, March 17, 2009, 7:00 PM.

Written comments on the proposed change in purpose or use may be directed to
Raymond Dressler, Director, Bergen County Department of Parks, (201) 336-
7255, Bergen County Administration Building, One Bergen County Plaza,
Hackensack, NJ 07601. Please send a copy of any comments submitted on this
request to the New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection, Green Acres
Program, Bureau of Legal Services and Stewardship, P.O. Box 412, Trenton, NJ
08625-0412.

Public comment on this proposed change in purpose or use will be accepted
during the public hearing or until Tuesday, March 31, 2009; after that, the County
of Bergen may take formal action to approve the proposed change in purpose or
use.



